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Welcome to two new students and their whānau:  

Taika Prisk (Kōwhai) Charles Dickson (Kākano) 
 
 

Otago Maths Challenge – An update on last week’s notice about the year 7 and 8 students. The Otari 
team came 8th (out of 36 schools that participated.) This is a result to be proud of. Congratulations to 
Wadestown School on their win.  
 
Parking - please be mindful - Please be mindful of parking when collecting children from school. Parking 
close to the bottom of Gloucester Street has caused issues for buses trying to get through and up the 
street. Parents can legally park here, however we are aware of drivers getting very frustrated and of cars 
being damaged, therefore we are just asking for these issues to be considered when finding a place to 
park - which we acknowledge isn't always easy! 
 
Western Zone Swimming Competition - Congratulations to Tom Warburton and Thomas Mayne who did 
an amazing job representing Otari School at the Western Zone Swimming Competition last Tuesday. Tom 
Warburton came 1st in 25m and 50m Freestyle, 1st in 25m Backstroke races and 3rd  in the 25m Butterfly 
race.  Thomas Mayne came 1st in the 25m Breaststroke race. 
 
Congratulations to James Fullelove who has been selected as a rugby representative at the Southern 
North Island Primary Schools Tournament (SNIPS), also known as the Berryman U55kg Cup. Hosts this 
year are Rangitikei so all three Wellington based teams will be travelling to compete during the first week 
of the school holidays.  Our best wishes to all the team! 

 
School Photos: Date Change – Please mark in your diaries that the date for school photos has 
changed to Wednesday 27 September. 
 

Tūī/Kōwhai Class trip – A reminder that children in Tūī and Kōwhai need to be at school on Thursday 
(5/9/19) by 8.15am. 
 
Hikoi Reo Māori - Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori – Next  Monday (9 September) the entire school is going on 
the march celebrating Te Reo Māori and Māori Language Week. We will be leaving 
school at 11am and starting the hikoi at 12pm.  All are welcome to come and join us 
at any stage!  
 
Yummy Stickers – Please continue to collect stickers and labels from Yummy fruit and  send  to the office. 
We have until Monday 23 September to collect as many as possible. The more we collect, the more free 
sports equipment we get. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone: 475-3018        
Email: office@otari.school.nz        
Bank account: 060561-0017355-00 
 

 



 
 

 

Te Taonga Horomata: Mīharo.   Virtue:  Wonder 
Wonder is being open to the beauty and mysteries of life. It is our soul’s 
appreciation for what is precious and inspiring. When we look at the 
grandeur of nature fully present to the moment, it can move us deeply. 
When we live reflectively, we delight in the signs and wonders that appear 
in our lives. 

 

 

‘The most beautiful thing we can experience is the mysterious. It is the source of all true art and science.’ 
               Albert Einstein  

 
                      

 

 

Activity Who's Involved Date & Time Cost 
Trip to TKK Ngā Mokopuna Tūī/Kōwhai Thurs 5 Sept $5.00 
Te Reo Māori Language Parade Whole school Mon 9 Sept, 11am  
Piki Ake Poitarawhiti Selected Students Wed 11 Sept  
Trip to Wgtn Zoo Original Strand Mon 23 Sept TBC 
School Photos All students Wed 25 Sept  

 Twilight Fair Everyone Sat 2 Nov, 3-7pm  
 

 
Have a great week everyone.  
 
 
Ngā mihi nui       
Clifford 
 
 

  
Kelly Club Oct Holiday Programme – Wests Rugby Clubrooms, Ian Galloway 
Park, Wilton. Kelly Club Holiday Programmes focus on giving children aged 

between 5 and 13 the opportunity to do things they enjoy in a safe, supportive and encouraging 
environment. The programme is packed with activities to entertain and inspire children. We have some 
exciting days planned: Awesome Bounce, Strike (Ten Pin Bowling), Laser Force, The Movie 
“Abominable”, Star Wars Day, Disney Day, Wheels Day and lots more! To 
enrol www.kellyclub.co.nz email adminwgtn@kellysports.co.nz or call 04 972 7201. 
 
Newlands Junior Softball club are now taking registrations for the upcoming 2019/2020 summer 
season. Softball is so much fun for all ages and no previous playing experience is necessary. We have 
mixed grades for T-Ball or Mini-Pitch for the Under 7s and Under 9s. The gender grades range from U11, 
U13, U15 and U18. Registrations are online at www.sportsground.co.nz/newlandssoftball (our website). 
For more information please visit our website, facebook page or contact our Junior Club 
Convenor: Marama Dickson  njsclub@gmail.com 
 
Everyone Out Spring Holiday Programme is running these school holidays at Huntleigh Guide Centre, 
Crofton Downs. The programme will let your child freely play and explore in nature. They will be supported 
to be creative, challenge themselves and most importantly have fun!  For more information check out our 
Facebook Page or enrol your child at https://enrolmy.com/everyone-out  
 
Volunteers needed at your local GirlGuides - At GirlGuides, we’re committed to empowering girls from 
all walks of life … growing confident, adventurous girls who are ready to be tomorrow’s leaders, but we 
need volunteer leaders to be part of this amazing story. If you’re someone that wants to make a vital 
contribution in your community, aged anywhere between 18 and 80, and can give just a few hours one 
night a week during school term, then we need to hear from you! Just go to girlguidingnz.org.nz/join-
us/volunteers 



 
 

 
 

Nine weeks to go until the Fair 
 

The holidays are a great time to clear out your cupboards, and 
we’re looking for donations for the Twilight Fair!  

 
TOYS, BOOKS, HOUSEHOLD. Good quality, clean and preferably pre-sorted donations of toys, 
books, and items for the White Elephant stall. 
 
CLOTHING. Clean and good quality children and adult’s clothes and shoes. We’d love items 
that are washed, folded and labelled with age range. 
 
CRAFTS. A whiz with the knitting needles? Great on the sewing machine? We want your 
handmade crafts! For more info contact Sheila: harveyandsheila@inspire.net.nz. 
 
PLANTS. Calling green-fingered people! We’re looking for indoor and outdoor plants of all 
varieties. The best plants are those labelled with indoor or outdoor and the variety name. 
 
DELI STALL. Jams, chutneys, preserves and spreads. For more information contact Louise: 
louiseknorton2@gmail.com. 
 
LUCKY DIP. Small items and gifts such as pencils, stickers, small bars of chocolate, wrapped 
sweets that we can use as prizes in our games and lucky dip. Wrapping paper, too! 
 
RAFFLE. Do you know a business that would donate a voucher or some products for the raffle? 
Do you have Flybuys and could make a purchase to donate for our raffle? Get in touch. 
 
 

DONATIONS can be dropped off from the start of Term 4 

For more information contact: jofullelove@gmail.com 



 
 
 

          
     
     

 

Raroa
Intermediate
37 Haumia Street,

Johnsonville

8 Oct to 10 Oct
2019

The camp
facilitator is:
Maria Gill
Award-winning author of 57
books including Kate
Sheppard, Anzac Heroes,
and Abel Tasman.

  

September 14th-15th

Lower Hutt Events Centre
30 Laings Road, Lower Hutt, Wellington

$5 entry per person
Under 3s FREE
$20 family pass
(2 adults, 3 children)

9am–5pm
Saturday and Sunday
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